
   Mary Ellen Crowley and the entire crew from 
LCTV gave a warm welcome on a cool fall     
evening to the attendees at CTAM’s fall meeting. 
After a great pulled pork buffet dinner we settled 
down and LISTENED to Steve Galvin’s workshop 
on “Techniques for High Quality Audio.”         
Subtitled “What Did They Say?” the mini-audio 
course took us through the whole gamut from 
choosing a microphone to color coding your     
cables to various ways of backing up your audio. 
We learned about mixers, windscreens, ground 
lifts and even the right way to coil your audio 
cables when a shoot is over.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Steve Galvin shows how to pick the right mic 

 

  What was Steve’s most important piece of     
advice?   LISTEN TO YOUR AUDIO! 

 That may be the textbook   example of “DUH” 
but, as those of us who have spent hours fixing 
bad field audio can attest, it’s a rule that is often 
broken. 

 

 

   What kind of Workshops or presentations would 
YOU like to see at a CTAM meeting? 

   Send an e-mail to Steve and we’ll try to set it up.           
motowho111@yahoo.com 
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Inside this issue:  

 

CTAM FALLS INTO NEWCASTLE 

LEGISLATIVE REVIEW 

   Brian Knoblock brought the attendees up 
to speed on the latest legislative actions. In 
the late summer we provided CTAM   
members guidance and instructions on how 
to file comments with the FCC regarding 
the Comcast / Time Warner Cable merger. 
COMCAST has filed lengthy reply      
comments and the process continues. They 
also continue to claim, all objective      
evidence to the contrary, that there is   
widespread competition in the Broadband 
market. While the merger was originally 
planned for completion by the end of this 
year it is likely that it will not happen, if 
approved, until sometime in 2015. The 
New York State Public Utilities            
Commission has filed for extra time to 
consider approval of the merger until   
Comcast provides additional information 
about the impact of the deal on consumers. 
Unfortunately, despite several legislative 
attempts over the years, Maine’s PUC does 
not have any oversight over cable TV so it 
falls to each individual municipality to 
review the deal within its Franchise    
Agreement oversight. 

   As for the AT&T / Direct TV deal both 
the ACM and Common Cause have filed 
comments opposing the merger. They say it 
will hurt local media and PEG channels – 
especially because of AT&T’s “Channel 
99” method of providing Access Channels. 

 

MEMBERSHIP / FINANCES 

   Ned Lightner and JP Fortier reported that 
memberships are doing well and our     
finances are in good shape going forward. 
If you haven’t renewed your membership, 
please do so. There’s a form at the bottom 
of this newsletter.  

 

    UPCOMING MEETINGS 

 

January 27 ð CTN, Portland 

April 28 ð Greene 

June 29 ð Belfast 

FALL 2014 

mailto:motowho111@yahoo.com


   At the summer CTAM meeting the Board asked members for further input on the future of the CTAM    
website. This was in response to the discussion as to whether the website should be a resource for outsiders to 
get information about the organization or a showcase for our member stations and their programming. The 
Board did not receive any comments on the subject since the June meeting. In order to provide direction to 
Bill Severance we ran through the options again and decided that the website will be a basic resource for those 
seeking information about the organization, our work and our members. 

   There is already a list of links to member stations on the site. If yours isn’t there, send it – along with a logo 
and perhaps a production still or two – to Bill. Bill is also working on links to FACEBOOK sites. 

   The question was raised about access to the station E-Mail list. Right now access to the list is restricted to those who have registered on the site. You 
don’t have to be a CTAM member but you do have to register and be approved. Should we make the contact list – including phone and e-mail – open to 
all? One side of the argument is that the information is likely already on an individual station’s website. The other side is that we may have personal, as 
opposed to station, contact information that people don’t want made public.  

   Brian Knoblock will send out an e-mail to member stations asking how they would like their information handled and offering them an Opt-Out    
option. 

   Bill Severance continues to improve the look and functionality of the CTAM website – check it out if you haven’t seen it lately. The new framework 
has cut down on bogus/spam registrations. We’re also looking to provide a sort of FAQ section with downloadable answers to Frequently Asked     
Questions about CTAM and Access in general. 

 

ACM NORTHEAST CONFERENCE 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   The ACM Northeast conference was held in Nashua, New          
Hampshire October 9-11. 

   About 120 people attended the three day extravaganza of 23    
vendor demonstrations, roundtables and 16 workshops. The Friday 
workshops covered a wide variety of subjects from live video    
mixing, to copyright questions to HR issues to shooting and       
producing videos on a mobile device. There was something for  
everyone and attendees often had to make hard choices with so 
many useful topics scheduled at the same time.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   Mike Wassanaar, the new President of the ACM was at the     
conference and ran a workshop on how Access Stations can effect 
legislative change on the local, state and national level. Mike also 
spoke at the Friday luncheon and outlined the improvements he 
hopes to make in the ways the ACM interacts with Access Stations 
around the country. Mike wants to become a resource for the      
stations and will be developing new ways to offer aid and assistance. 

   The Keynote Speaker at Friday’s luncheon was Joe Torres, Senior 
External Affairs Director for Free Press. In his speech he spoke  
passionately about the ways in which we can ensure that our      
nation’s media policies continue to serve the public interest and the 
ways in which we can build coalitions to broaden the media reform 
movement. 

Steve DôOnofrio, Director of Photography for ñThis Old Houseò 
talks about techniques for making one-camera shoots look and 
sound their best. Steve is also very active at his own local Public 

Access station.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   One of the highlights of the conference was the Thursday night 
dinner at “Fright Kingdom,” a local haunted house attraction.   
Although it wasn’t quite Halloween, ACM members were scared 
out of their socks by all manner of creatures from the moment they 
walked in the door. It was great fun and helped to loosen everyone 
up before Friday’s full slate of workshops. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                 

 

JP Fortier interviews a potential volunteer at Fright Kingdom 

Congratulations are also in order  
for JP Fortier, Susan Gagnon and 
Geoff Cyr of Mt. Blue TV in  for 
their Second Place (tie) in the        
Documentary Profile category for 
their program Down By The Riverôs 

Edge. 



REMINDER TO STATIONS / INDIDIVUDUALS WHO HAVE 
NOT RENEWED THEIR CTAM MEMBERSHIP 

 

 
 

2014-2015 CTAM Membership Invoice 
(Expires June 30, 2015) 

 

Name of Member: 

____________________________________________________________________________________________________     
(Name of Municipality or Access Center IF VOTING MEMBERSHIP or Individualõs Name if NON-VOTING)  

 
 

Address: ____________________________________________________________ 
 

City ________________________________   State:__________  Zip:____________  

 

Day Phone: __________ Fax:__________ Evening Phone: (optional): ____________ 

 

E-mail address: _______________________________________________________ 

 

Please Check Appropriate Membership Category: 

 

____ Voting Membership (Organization)                           $50.00 

 

Person designated to cast vote on behalf of your organization:______________________________  

Their Phone Number: ____________________  

 

____ Non-Voting Membership (Individual)                        $37.50 

____ Non-Voting Membership (Vendor)                            $50.00 

____ Non-Voting Membership (Non -Profit Organization) $50.00 

 

How did you learn about CTAM? __________________________________________ 

 

Please Make Check Payable To: The Community Television Association of Maine  

Print out this form, fill it out and mail with the check to:  

 

The Community Television Association of Maine  

P.O. Box 2124  

South Portland, Maine 04116 

 

Questions? Call (207) 767-7615    Thank you for your support !  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Who we are: 
 

CTAM  is a broad-based, community television support organization that was incorporated in Maine in 1992 
as a 501(c)(3) non-profit organization to be a coordinated voice for the interests of non -profit community tele-
vision organizations in Maine on a local, state, and national level.  

 

CTAM  supports their efforts to produce and disseminate non -commercial access programming and  serves as 
an information source and educational advocacy group for the  72 public, educational and governmental 
(PEG) channels in Maine. CTAM is also an affiliate member of the Maine Municipal Association. 

 

CTAM  recognizes that the utility corridors in the public right of way belong to the towns. Access to these cor-
ridors by unregulated* commercial entities who provide non -essential entertainment services for profit, may 
require just compensation for the use of the public right of way in the form of rent to the towns. This is known 
in the law as a òfranchise feeó.  

 http://caselaw.findlaw.com/us -5th-circuit/1297394.html   

 

CTAM  recognizes that democracy is the foundation of our society and in order for democracy to flourish, peo-
ple must be able to communicate ideas, share opinions and have access to information. 

 

CTAM  recognizes that a healthy, democratic society is founded on open government with engaged, in-
formed and included citizenry.  

 

CTAM  recognizes that the primary means of information delivery and exchange today is through electronic 
media. 

 
CTAM  encourages the establishment and growth of Public, Educational and Governmental (PEG) media 
centers to provide people with access to electronic communications training, equipment, facilities and deliv-
ery systems to encourage civic dialogue and participation; teach media literacy and serve their communitiesõ 
needs in promoting media democracy for all people regardless of their life circumstances, their political or 
religious beliefs or their ability to pay. 

 
*Not regulated by the Maine Public Utilities Commission 
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CTAM/ACM Conference: Brian Knoblock, JP Fortier 

 
BECOME A CTAMESSENGER CONTRIBUTOR 

We welcome your story suggestions and ideas 

CONTACT US AT: newsletter@ctamaine.org 

Editor: Brian Knoblock 

Newsletter Design: Jen Scholz 

http://caselaw.findlaw.com/us-5th-circuit/1297394.html


 


